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Email: developmentcontrol@hartlepool.gov.uk 

 

 

Our Ref: H/2024/0006 
 
Your Ref: A66D-SP080 
 
Contact Officer: Stephanie Bell   
 
26 January 2024 
 
THE PLANNING INSPECTORATE 
A66 NORTHERN TRANS-PENNINE PROJECT CASE TEAM 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 
PROPOSAL: Adjoining authority consultation for the A66 Northern Trans-

Pennine project 
LOCATION:  A66 BETWEEN THE M6 JUNCTION 40 AT PENRITH AND THE 

A1(M) JUNCTION 53 AT SCOTCH CORNER 
 
I refer to the above noted application, to which you agreed that a formal response 
could be provided by 26th January 2024.   
 
I can confirm that Hartlepool Borough Council have no objections to the application. 
 
For your information, I have received the following comments from internal consultees, 
which I have set out for your consideration: 
 
HBC Planning Policy 
 
We would support strategically improving the A66 as we would support other 
infrastructure improvements, an improved highway network regionally and across the 
north east would hopefully have positive knock on impacts for Hartlepool. We trust that 
the decision maker considers the acceptability of the scheme (design etc.) and that 
options for any sustainable transport improvements have been included, if possible.  
 
HBC Head of Service for Heritage and Open Spaces 
 
This proposal will not impact on listed buildings, locally listed buildings or 
conservation areas in Hartlepool. 
 
Tees Archaeology 
 
This proposal will not impact upon archaeological remains within Hartlepool. 
 
Other Matters 
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Please note I have received no responses at the time of writing from HBC Highways, 
HBC Public Protection, HBC Ecology or HBC Engineering Consultancy. If I receive a 
response from any of these I will forward them but in the meantime, should you wish 
to request views from the above consultees, they can be contacted on: 
 
HBC Highways – @hartlepool.gov.uk or  
HBC Public Protection – environmental.protection@hartlepool.gov.uk or 
01429284024 
HBC Ecology – @hartlepool.gov.uk 
HBC Engineering Consultancy – @hartlepool.gov.uk or  
 
If you would like any further information about the Council's decision please contact 
your case officer Stephanie Bell quoting the reference number given above. 
 
Hartlepool Borough Council will collect and process personal information in line with 
our legal obligations, details of which can be found on our web site 
www.hartlepool.gov.uk/GDPR or by telephoning 01429 266522.  Personal 
Information will be handled in accordance with the General Data Protection 
Regulation.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
Stephanie Bell 
Senior Planning Officer 
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